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Issue number 11. 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been lovely this week to welcome the sun back.  Playtimes have included some folk lying 

down on the astro and just soaking up the warmth!  As it gets warmer and sunnier, we will be in 

touch to confirm measures for protecting our children from sunburn etc.. 

This week the children have been busy earning minutes of Golden Time.  Climbing the ladder 

to Golden Time has given then visual reminders through the week and many have found it 

helpful to see that, even when they have a challenging morning, they can still earn minutes 

later in the day.   

Also children have been focused on earning back football as a breaktime option.  The football 

enthusiasts have been amazing at finding new games to play together as well as learning how 

to leave playtime disagreements in the playground.  We are very proud of them that they have 

been so positive in their approach.   

Most of you will now have had your parents /carers meetings and I hope you have enjoyed the 

chance to catch up with staff, see your children’s books and find out how well they are doing.  If 

you have not yet ben able to make an appointment, I would encourage you to do so.  Even if 

you speak regularly with your child’s teacher, it is good to have an opportunity to meet in 

person to celebrate our their progress and successes. 

Best wishes 

Amanda Tapsfield 

 

 



Life Down the Plug Hole! 

Last week, we had an amazing visit from Wessex Water who did a workshop with each 
class. We took part in: 

Sewer surprise – we dipped into the feelie box and discovered the items Wessex Water 
come across that should not be put down the sewer.  We found mobile phones, keys, 
toys, toilet roll holders, wet wipes, food, crisp packets but don’t panic, all items were 
clean and had never been anywhere near a sewer. 

Shake test – different samples of ‘paper’ were put into litre bottles of water (eg, toilet paper, 
hand towels, wet wipes) to see why we use toilet paper, apart from the obvious reason, 
and why you should never put wet wipes down the loo.  We were all surprised at how 
quickly toilet paper disintegrated.  

Smelly water – We took turns to smell (not drink) the different types of water Wessex Water 
comes across (river/reservoir water, tap water, ‘dirty water’ which has been put down 
the plughole and sewage water.  



Our Anti-Bullying Ambassadors 

In North Star 82, each class chooses one anti-bullying ambassador, from each class, and we 

even have a chairman. We meet up every two weeks and talk about how to prevent bullying in 

the school. All our anti-bullying ambassadors wear anti-bullying badges around school.  

 In the most recent meeting, we talked about behaviours in the playground and how to pre-

vent bullying. If someone is being bullied, they can fill out a bullying report or tell the anti-

bullying ambassadors. Bullying reports are found in every classroom and the adults in school 

will use these to investigate what has happened and what needs to happen next.  

Bullying can be described as STOP (Several Times on Purpose.) There are different types of 

bullying, including indirect, physical, online and verbal. Our anti-bullying ambassadors are do-

ing a fantastic job at preventing bullying at North Star and keeping everyone safe and happy at 

school.  

Written by Archie, Hazel Class 




